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MINUTES

October 05, 2017
9:30 – 1200 
Lanark County Council Chambers
Refreshments provided by FCSLLG
The Council provides leadership and coordination to enable optimal development and healthy living for Lanark County children, youth (0 – 18 years of age), and their families. The Council is committed to providing leadership and innovation in the following areas: Service integration, advocacy, planning and evaluation, information sharing, community education and professional development.  

      www.lanarkkids.com    twitter:@lanarkkids   www.facebook.com/lanarkkids 

Welcome:
Present: Aaron Tompkins, Jeff Kohl, Emily Cassell, Donna Davidson, Sue Cavanagh, Kevin Clouthier, Michelle Neville, Stephanie Gray, Bridget Manahan, Jennifer Miller, Michelle Neville, Meghan Roebuck, Dave Balfour, Tammy Kealey-Donaldson, Janet Morrison, Jane Hess, Ramsey Hart, Darrell Dean, Jane Torrance, Teri-Lee Kelford 
Regrets: Mary Lou White, Margaret Van Beers, Erin Lee, Sharon Bjergso, Sue Poldervaart
Recorder:  Cathy Clarke
Sharing:  
Donna –  grateful for Invictus Games, Racial Minority Leader for NDP elected.  
Sue – graceful for Donna Davidson, Children and Family Centre transition year 2018  
Darrel – Things are just beginning  
Ramsay -  grateful for garden bounty, federal and provincial funding for construction of accessible front entrance.  Brochures available for ongoing programs, Oct. 18 restaurants involved in fundraising, 1 in Perth, 4 in Ottawa.  The Table will be recipients of Perth Polar Bear Plunge funds on Jan. 1  Cards available to sign for Truth and Reconciliation,
Stephanie –  grateful for people who are positive.  Steering committee meeting coming up

Jane Hess – daughter home from England.  Grant received to train the trainers, Jane to check and see if training needed for directors on planning table

Janet – thankful for help at Mississippi Mills.  Open 4 days per week, successful busy summer.

Emily – we live in a nice place, nice county and country

Tammy – grateful that dad who has dementia, knows her – 2 job fairs coming up

Dave – thankful for success of Orange Day – speaker from Sharbot Lake on truth and reconciliation – good rapport with the kids.

Meghan – just got married. Grateful for family who will gather together for Thanksgiving
Jeff – grateful for fall weather – Pride parade in Perth a success – 35 young people at YAK dressed up

Michelle – got together with high school band alumni.  Community Partners Day Meeting on Oct.18. Update on resources in Checkered Flag document.

New Director of Education at CDSBEO, John Cameron, to begin in January. Suicide Prevention Coalition has been formed in Champlain East: www.reachoutnow.ca 

Jennifer – grateful to travel with work

Bridget – grateful for working group who are like family members

Aaron – Food bank collection 43,000 lb of food and $1300 in donations collected. New car seat initiative between SF Police service and  Seats for Kids.  300 cars checked, with new car seats donated to those who needed them.  Sue asked info be directed to CROW

Jane – grateful for cycle of life.  She is taking course on profession facilitator, thanks to her mom, and will help any of our members organizations with strategic planning (for free) or annual goal setting
Kevin – grateful to Toronto Maple Leafs.  Areas of development at Open Doors: LHIN partner Pathways of Care, making sure kids have ongoing care on return to community;  Addictions – working in Lanark Leeds Grenville – joint mental health and addictions counselling seen as complementing each other ; Protocols for after hours and crisis – special needs strategies; Continuing development with 2 LHINs requires conversation and collaboration.

Terrilee – Has just returned from Barcelona – great work on homelessness being done there.

Upcoming professional development:   prevention of human trafficking – Oct. 27 Gallipeau Centre; March 27 at SF Memorial Centre.  Nov. 20 Training on Addictions; Indigenous kids in care date Nov. 14 or 21; our LCPC/EKIOC joint meeting/training Family centered care on 

Jan. 18

Review of Minutes: - accepted as circulated.

Approval of Agenda:  order amended. Michelle’s presentation to take place after the break; Dave Balfour’s remarks before the break.
New Business:
1. Member at Large replacement

Warren McMeekin retiring – anyone interested in this position get in touch with Sue Poldervaart, Kevin or Jane.

2. Youth Centres Update

YAK:  Jeff Kohn– these past two months good things happening, After-school program, sports, healthy food, parents involved.  Adventure Thursday a bit hit.  Be in the band project – song writing for youth available.  Biggest problem is finding sustainable funding sources.

CORE Youth Services:  Meghan  Roebuck– challenge is the same, finding the funding to keep program and staff going

MMYC:  Janet Morrison– Some great structured programs focus on skills, community partnerships, but difficult to set thing up for long term.  Potential is there as yet doesn’t meet criteria for full funding, because the centre has not yet been open for 1 year and does not yet have charitable status, so although have many small pots of money, are not eligible to apply for larger grants.  .

SF Youth Campus:  Jennifer  Miller and Bridget Manahan – presentation – after closure of Smiths Falls Youth Group, looking for service for youth, a model to try and empower youth.  Funds redirected to new model.  New start, positive energy, Bridgit leading team – started past Monday with 15 kids and parents.  Kids were asked what they wanted to have and many suggestions were received. Program is available upstairs in the youth arena on Mon, Wed. and Fri.  Library on Thursday, and Tuesday is open for suggestions. Jane H mentioned activities with Smiths Falls police, ie. Stingers, and Aaron said they working on something similar in Smiths Falls.

A letter will be written to Lanark County Council asking for community grant core funding that is not competition-based for the Youth rogramming Coalition, the Smiths Falls one to be included.
3. 10 Year Historical Scan

Jane asked members to note what kind of partnerships have been formed in the last 10 years, and what critical events have occurs.  The Ten Year Historical Scan will be on agenda next month.
4. Staffing Updates UCDSB

Dave Balfour let us know that Susan Edwards has retired. The new Superintendents include Ron Ferguson (former principal at Almonte High School) responsible for Safe Schools and Jodie Barrett (from the Renfrew Board) will be responsible for the Lanark schools, along with Indigenous students.  They have both provided an increased presence in the schools.  Dave reported that enrollment in up and that the school is alive and well. Requests for the definition/affirmation of rural funding have been made, and more information to come.

Donna thanked Dave for news on rural funding.  She believes we should press ALL ministries for rural funding. Kevin thanks Donna for her input on keeping rural funding at the forefront.

5. Resiliency Survey CDSBEO 
Michelle made a presentation on the mental health focus of the CDSB (check website for further information) as well as the 2017 resiliency survey. She mentioned 4 main categories. A video on well being strategies was shown.  Michelle reported that every school has a mental health team.  A kit is available to each school, which includes many resource materials.  Michelle explained the results of a survey completed by students Gr. 3 – 12.  Every year the board collects date from these surveys.  This year the survey will be held Nov. 4 – Dec. 8 with results coming in February 2018.  A group called Sources of Strength included students from 7-8 and 9-12.  Leaders from this group of students were brought together to focus on strengths with messages of hope and strength.  Jane and Michelle will speak further about accessing information, and determining which areas of resiliency deficiency might be the meaningful  subject to a collective impact (by all partnering organizations) approach
6. Regional Process – Darrell Ministry is interested in information about Planning Tables and how is the money being used.  The MCYS has distributed funding templates to the 4 planning tables, with a November 17 deadline.  Decisions will be made after that date.
7. Planners Report – Jane’s September and October report was included in package.
8. Stewardship – Kevin reported that the application to the McLean Foundation resulted in the information that they were felt unable to provide any dollars to council.

The application of Lanark County Community Grants for $10,000 for projects was made. Answer yet to be received.

The Stewardship Committee will be completing the MCYS funding template, and will bring a draft to the Nov. LCPC meeting

Jane spoke of Community Hubs and the way they work.  Each Hub has a different approach.  She spoke of the Hub coordination as being a possible funding source for the Planning Council, which is itself a virtual Hub.  Stewardship will be put on agenda for November.

Donna  suggested that since there is no social planning council available for Lanark County, and she feels that the Planning Table acts as social planning council, we might find funding would be a way to carry on this work. 
Emerging Issues - Terrilee asked if the Cornerstone referral process could be included in November agenda.

Upcoming Agenda Items:

Dealt with earlier in agenda
Key Messages:  
· The new Smiths Falls Youth Campus, a partnership between YAK, BBBS and Town of SF, is a positive evolvement
· A letter advocating for secure, non-competitive funding for Youth Programming Coalition will be sent to Lanark County by the Co-Chairs
· The Resiliency survey results from CDSBEO were very interesting, and there may be opportunities for us to work collectively on the same “red flags” 
· The future funding for Planning Council looks a little brighter with the circulation of a funding template by MCYS, as well as opportunities the Stewardship has highlighted
· We are pleased to welcome Dave Balfour, representing the UCDSB, to the planning table.  New Superintendents (replacing Susan Edwards who has retired) include Ron Ferguson and Jody Barrett

· Members are glad that updates are scheduled at beginning of meeting – good chance to build relationships and learn from each other

Next Meeting: November 2, 2017
